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Universal Periodic Review of Cuba, 16 May 2018
Intervention by the delegation of Estonia

Estonia welcomes Cuba to its third UPR.
Estonia acknowledges the human rights priorities of the Government mentioned in its report to promote the strengthening of its democracy and people’s participation in electoral processes and decision-making. We are concerned about reports of reprisals of Cuban human rights defenders, including in connection with the current review process.
Estonia recommends Cuba to:

- ratify the ICCPR and both its optional protocols;

- ratify the OP-CAT; 

- ensure everyone’s rights to freedom of expression, peaceful assembly and association and to freedom of movement, including for civil society representatives, journalists and human rights defenders;
- adopt a freedom of information law in accordance with international standards;

- decriminalize defamation and include it in the Civil Code in accordance with international standards.

We wish the delegation of Cuba a successful review.
Thank you. 
